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SUBJECT:  AN ORDINANCE relating to solid waste management; and amending Ordinance 7737, Section 2, as amended, and K.C.C. 10.24.020.
SUMMARY:  
Proposed Ordinance 2009-0054 changes the due date of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks Solid Waste Division’s Annual Report to the King County Council as required in Section 10.24.020(E) of the King County Code, Title 10 – Solid Waste.  

Currently, the Division’s Annual Report is due April 1 of each year.  The Division reports that because program and hauler data important to the information contained in the report is not received by the Division until February, there is insufficient time to compile and analyze the information prior to publication.  Therefore, the Division proposes changing the due date for the Annual Report via this legislation to May 1 of each year.

There is no fiscal impact resulting from this ordinance.
ANALYSIS: 

The purpose of the Annual Report is to summarize progress in meeting objectives in the Comprehensive Solid Waste Management Plan.   Changing the due date by one month should not affect the Council’s ability to monitor and track the Solid Waste Division and cities’ progress toward objectives.  

However, if this report is or will be used in conjunction with the Council’s review of the Division’s annual submittal of “flexible budgeting”  request and reassignment of capital dollars for current year projects – the Council should probably initiate legislation to change the date for the flexible budgeting review and approval.   Staff is consulting with budget and other staff to ascertain if this is necessary.
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1. Proposed Ordinance 2009-0054
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